Bay State Council of Divers

Meeting Minutes for February 21, 2018

Meeting held at the SSN's Clubhouse, Quincy, MA 7:49 – 8:50 PM

Attendees:

John Blackadar **SSN** Correnti SSN / BSC President Angelo Theresa Czerepica SSN Ken Hayes SSN Mary Howard NSF / BSC Secretary Ted Maney Salem State

Ted Maney Salem Sta Jim Nannery MWDC Ray Porter NSF

Doug ?? I have mislaid his info

JimBradyOCAMary RoseLargessSSNRobPelletierOCA

Organizations represented include:

MetroWest
MA Division of Marine Fisheries
North Shore Frogmen's Club (NSF)
Old Colony Amphibians
Salem State University
Sea Rovers
South Shore Neptunes (SSN)

Sea Rovers - March 11-12

BSC booth will be brought to clubhouse to be picked up by Ken for Sea Rovers.

Will get a raffle. In the past, have \$100 gift certificate to whatever dive shop the winner wants. Shows that we are giving back to dive shops. John will see what Joe McAndrew has first.

No special projects this year. Angelo has BSC flyers.

Should get a flyer for the Treasure Hunt to distribute. Need to have Roy send a copy of the flyer and print up 150 black and white copies.

Blackie is cutting back some for personal reasons, and so would like someone else to work on trying to get prizes for the Treasure Hunt in Sept. John & Jim will work together at Sea Rovers to gather prizes. Ken also offered to help. John has a letter to send to shops, manufacturers/industry.

Ken & Doug have the booth all set.

Online \$50 combo discount tickets will end soon!

BSC Officer Status

Jim D'Urso is stepping down as VP of BSC. Jim N has stepped down from MetroWest presidency, so he is willing to be VP. Nominated and voted in.

BSC T-shirts

Jim N. asked if we have any BSC shirts. We do not have any right now. Jim interested in getting some. Several people ordered them at the meeting tonight and Jim will see if he can get them made up. Embroiderer names passed around.

<u>OCA will be at Sea Rovers</u> for the first time – looking to get more members. They meet in South Attleboro, currently meeting at Midas Mufflers. Rob Pelletier is new president.

Rob asked about club insurance. Check out liability waivers.

NSF - 60th Anniversary - August 25 dinner cruise

The North Shore Frogmen will be celebrating their 60th anniversary with a dinner cruise out of Gloucester on August 25th. Ticket price will be approximately \$50/person. Contact an NSF officer if you are interested.

Next meetings: scheduled for May 9